
WESTERN PROVINCE PREPARATORY 

SCHOOL 
Newsletter   28 July 2017 
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From the Headmaster’s Desk 
 

Welcome back to the third term of 2017. I trust that you all had a 
wonderful and restful three weeks, and that the boys and staff 
have returned to Wetpups refreshed and eager to face the  
challenges of the second half of the year.  
 

My family and I were most fortunate to travel to Scotland to 
attend my niece's wedding, which was a fairy story event that took 
place at Fyvie Castle near Aberdeen. We loved our time exploring 
the Highlands of Scotland and reconnecting with our family. I am 
grateful to have had a relaxing and refreshing holiday, and am 
excited about facing the challenges of a new term at Wetpups. 
 

This year at Wetpups, we have been following the ideas put  
together by the Fish Philosophy, which was devised by John  
Christensen in 1998. Having observed the World Famous Pike 
Place Fish Market, he came up with four actions, which he  
believed would make working together in organisations more 
focused, fun, and better for productivity.  
 

These four actions were: 

 Choose your attitude: we concentrated on this in Term 1. 

 Play: we tried to do this as much as we could last term, hav-
ing upside down days and making an extra special effort to 
incorporate “fun” to our teaching and learning. 

 Be present: this will be our theme this term. 

 Make their day: we will focus on this aspect in Term 4. 
 

We will be concentrating on “being present” this term. Although 
social media has transformed the world in many positive ways in 
our modern, busy and full lives, we are finding being present more 
and more difficult to accomplish. If we just look at families going 
out to a restaurant for a meal, we often find that they are present 
in body, but not in spirit, as each member looks at and attentively 
interacts with their cell phones. Social media has become a huge 
distraction to us, as a virtual world exists in parallel to our physical 
world. This virtual world has captivated us and made us its slave 
leaving little time for us to be present with those with whom we 
come into contact with physically. I find it disappointing and frus-
trating that I have often had the experience where I have made an 
appointment to see someone and while talking to him or her, they  
pick up a phone call. The allure of this virtual world is so strong 
that people will stop face-to-face interaction with others. 
 

As adults, we often bemoan the amount of time that our children 
spend interacting with a screen. We are horrified by the younger 
generation’s addiction to screens and reliance on them. However, 
if we look at our own behaviour, we find that we are just as guilty, 
if not more so than our children.  Our interactions are always very 
important and have to do with work. They are not frivolous like 
our childrens’. However, this important and urgent stuff we do on 
our screens takes us away from those we should be interacting 
with in person.  

All of this was brought home to me very clearly when my own 
family sat me down and berated me for the amount of time I 
spent in front of a screen instead of being present in a social 
setting. I was unhappy receiving this feedback; however, when I 
looked more closely at what was happening, I found that they 
were correct. I had to make a concerted effort to change my ways 
and still struggle with this.  
 

It’s fascinating that when people travel overseas or go to  
experience something new, they spend most of the time trying to 
record the event by taking pictures to the extent that they lose 
out on actually enjoying the experience for what it is.  
 

All of this points to the fact that we tend to be absent in the  
moment and are not present in our modern world. This is  
something I believe that we will need to work at very hard in the 
future if we are to make meaningful connections with those 
around us. 
 

We all have been told that the quality of time spent with others 
and especially one’s family, is more important than the quantity. 
This is especially the case in our busy modern lives. We need to 
discipline ourselves and structure our screen time so that it does 
not rule our lives and destroy our relationships. Something, which 
I am now trying to do, is to look at my phone only when I am 
alone. This is a difficult task, but one I think well worth doing. 
 

In our school setting, “being present”, has implications for us as 
teachers, as we need to model this behaviour to the boys at all 
times. We need to educate them to be present when they are 
with others. “Being present” shows respect for others and it 
shows that you are able to listen to those around you. It ensures 
that we think of others and their lives, instead of being very  
self-absorbed. Let us all try to make a concerted effort to be  
present when in the company of others during the course of this 
new term.  
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Thought for the Week 
 

“Life is partly what we make it, and partly what it is made by the 
friends whom we choose.” 
 

Chinese proverb 

One-to-One August 20 
 

For the past 36 years, the service communities of Cape Town have 
come together to convene a unique day of fun, laughter and  
excitement, exclusively for, approximately, 3,500 guests with  
special needs. They, and other sponsors, are responsible for the 
considerable costs involved.  
 

One-to-One takes the form of a fun fair, with all the delights  
normally associated with this type of event, including live  
entertainment. The guests are accompanied by their “friend for 
the day”. These friends are all volunteer members of the public, 
who come from all walks of life. A wonderful feature of the day is 
that it has proved how naturally citizens, from all parts of our city,  
interact with each other for the benefit of those less fortunate.  
 

One-to-One is unique to Cape Town and South Africa. There is no 
other event that hosts this number of people and involves so 
many diverse organisations, schools, student and social groups. 
The focus is solely on the entertainment of the less abled folk of 
our city. 
 

You will have received an email outlining the way in which you can 
help our school to ensure that we are able to support this  
wonderful initiative.  
 
Comments about One-to-One from this year’s Grade 7s 
 

“The feeling of giving someone a gift and the joy on their faces 
was incredible. I can’t wait for next year.” James Flint 
 

“I loved the day as there were so many people who were having 
fun and looked happy. Our stall was very popular and I was 
amazed how grateful they were for such small gifts. It was also fun 
working with the Grade 7’s and some of the teachers. 
Looking forward to 2017”! James Sherwood 
 

“I found it so amazing, just seeing them smile, after completing 
such a simple task.  One of the little children, after throwing a little 
bean bag into a bucket screamed with such delight and joy as if he 
had just won a R1 000 000. It was incredible knowing that I could 
actually help them have fun. Overall it was an amazing experience 
and even I can’t wait for next year’s One-to-One”. Thomas Saurma
-Jeltsch 
 

“One-to-One was an amazing experience, it was a real eye opener. 
It showed me that we are all so privileged to all be healthy and 
active. I am so glad I was able to take part in this wonderful  
workshop and I hope it carries on going for years to come”. 
Tyrique Nair 
 

“Seeing the joyful smiles on the faces of the people as they  
participated in the activities was truly heartwarming. This  
experience made me realise how fortunate I am for everything 
that I have been blessed with. I look forward to next years One-to-
One”. Hasan Abdullah  
 

“For me, One-to-One was a special day for all of us. It was  
wonderful to see the look on their faces after they won a  
toothbrush and toothpaste or deodorant. It was a humbling  
experience for me”. Andrew Lawson 
 

“One-to-One was an unforgettable experience. The look on the 
peoples face when I handed them a gift was so rewarding. I think 
it continues to amaze each Grades 6 and 7 boy who takes part. 
Thanks for arranging this”. Jack Moyle 
 
“I loved being part of One-to-One. It was really nice to see the 
smiles on people's faces. It was nice to help other people and give 
them gifts. We had fun and it made me feel grateful.” Matthew 
Malan 

UBUNTU - humanity, human kindness, human endeavour, human 
suffering, being human, human feeling, human experience etc. 
 

 The saying 'umntu ngumntu ngabantu', which translated into 
English means:  'A person depends on others to be a person.'  

Virtual Reality Society 
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Second-Hand Rose Collection 
 

The Second-Hand Rose sale will be taking place this year on Friday, 
25 August. The aim of this WPPS Fundraiser is to sell good, quality 
second-hand items to the surrounding community at a discounted 
price. All proceeds from the sale will go towards  raising funds 
for our school. Last year we raised approximately R30 000, which 
went towards capital projects around the school. 
 

This is an excellent opportunity to de-clutter your kitchens, bed-
rooms and garages of any items that are in usable condition. 
 

We would be most grateful if you could send in: 

 Old/previously loved clothes 

 Accessories – shoes etc. 

 Children’s wear 

 Table cloths 

 Sheets, pillows, pillowcases, duvet covers, duvet inners, quilts 
and blankets 

 Towels 

 Working appliances 

 Crockery, cutlery and other kitchen items  
 

Drop off points: 
Eden Road - DJ’s office 
Newlands Road – Mr Porter’s office 
 

Any queries please contact Caron Perrott 021 761 8074 or email 
marketing@wpps.org.za   
 

Many thanks 
The WPPS Fundraising Committee 

Grade 7 LifeMatters Talk 

mailto:marketing@wpps.org.za

